REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL

For
Electronic Message Center
D/F Monochrome EMC and Installation
Located in the Town of Northwood

Rockingham County, NH
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Prepared by:
Town Administrators Office

818 First New Hampshire Turnpike

Northwood, NH 03261

A. Purpose

The Town of Northwood is soliciting proposals for the purchase and installation of an LED monochrome electronic message center “EMC” in front of Town hall.
B. Issuing Office
This RFP was prepared by the Northwood New Hampshire Office of the Board of Selectmen.
C. Scope of Service
Provide an internally illuminated, monochrome LED electronic message center, with permanent sign header “Town of Northwood”; aluminum extrusion sign cabinet; installation and setup of EMC in front of Northwood Town Hall at 818 First New Hampshire Turnpike; initial training in EMC operation.  EMC size should allow for a minimum of 3 lines of 8” letters to be displayed.
The Board of Selectmen will review the proposals and make final selection. Decisions will be based upon an evaluation of the following criteria: quality of materials, cost, and timeframe for installation after product is ordered. 
D. Proposal Requirements 
Insurance & Indemnification
Provide a copy of a sample insurance certificate and statement(s) of indemnification to cover assigned personnel who will be engaged on behalf of the Town.  In addition, the Town will require an original certificate of insurance with a cancellation limitation clause that identifies the Town of Northwood as an additional insured prior to the start of any actual work.

General Information 
It is requested that interested firms submit four (4) copies of proposals that incorporate a detailed budget of costs, proposed sign design to scale, manufacturer of materials to be used, a user’s guide for maintaining the proposed sign, a time table for the completion of the installation, and warranty information. 
Sealed Proposals should be mailed to:

Town Administrators Office

818 First New Hampshire Turnpike

Northwood, NH 03261
   The deadline to submit a proposal is 4:00 p.m. Friday, August 14th, 2015.

The Town of Northwood assumes no responsibility for any costs associated with the preparation of proposals or participation in the selection process in response to this RFP. 

Questions or concerns about this Request for Proposals should be addressed in writing to Joseph Gunter, Town Administrator, at JGunter@northwoodnh.org
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